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The Hale‘iwa Family Dental Center, Ltd.

now offering

 • Adults and children
 • Most cases completed in 4-12 months
 • Clear braces available
 • Lower cost
 • University tested
 • Used for over 20 years

Produced by Todd R. Okazaki and Staff
“Straighten those crooked teeth that have 

bothered you for years”
Conveniently located behind First Hawaiian Bank in

Historic Hale‘iwa Town
Call 637-9652 for your reservation
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now offering FASTBRACES

North Shore Neighborhood Board #27
Tuesday, July 24, 2018

7 pm at Waialua Elementary School

The next meeting of the North Shore Neighborhood Board will be 
filling a vacancy in the Waialua Subdistrict 2. Anyone interested 
in being considered for the seat should be at the board meeting 
no later than 6:30 pm, present yourself to the Neighborhood As-
sistant and he will verify that you live in the Waialua subdistrict. 
Please bring your ID (driver’s license or state ID and / or a utility 
bill in your name showing your current address). Please note that 
your ID must have your current address, if it does not, then be 
sure to bring the utility bill with your current address. Sign up 
for minutes and agenda the meetings at: https://www.honolulu.
gov/esub/email-subscribe-nco or call Kathleen at 637-8545 for 
more information or any questions.

HAWAII FENCE SUPPLY
808-682-3800  |  HAWAIIFENCESUPPLY.COM

IN STOCK
BLACK • GREEN • GALVANIZED

CHAIN LINK FENCE & PIPE

(808)638-8492officecell
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A: One of the wonderful aspects of living or visiting Hawaii 
is our tropical weather.  Sunlight is essential for our bodies 
to make vitamin D which is important for bone (and mental) 
health. However, like most things, some is good and too 
much can be harmful.  Too much sun has been associated 
with sunburn, photoaging and skin cancer.

You may have heard that Hawaii recently banned certain 
sunscreens that have ingredients that are felt to be harmful 
to our beautiful coral reefs.  This includes oxybenzone and 
actinoxate.   This doesn’t mean we have to stop using 
sunscreen all together! As long as you have skin…you 
need to protect it from the harmful UV rays!  I have the 
opportunity to see people from all over the world who come 
to feel the aloha spirit.  One of the fastest ways to ruin a 
Hawaiian vacation is to get sunburned.  However, it’s not 
just tourists who get sunburned. 

There are still many sunscreen options. Use SPF >30 or 
higher and ensure it is water-resistant. The amount and 
timing is important and we often under-apply sunscreen. 

Follow the “teaspoon rule”. Use 1 teaspoon of sunscreen to 
the face and neck area, 2 teaspoons on the front and back 
torso, 1 teaspoon for each arm and 2 teaspoons for each 
leg.  Apply at least 15-30 minutes before sun exposure and 
reapply every 2 hours. 

Another very effective and safe option 
is the use of sun-protective clothing 
with fabrics classified as UPF 
25-39 for very good protection 
and 40-50 for excellent protection. 

We at KMC wish all of you a 
wonderful and safe summer!!

Keep your questions coming 
at askthedoc@kmc-hi.org

Aloha!
Dr. Jason Hughes

www.kmc-hi.org

Ask the Doctor!
Q: How does the new sunscreen law change how I can avoid getting sunburned?

Join artist Hilton and an international field of artists from all over the world showcasing their
beautiful surf and ocean inspired paintings at the new Art "BOX" Gallery in Kahuku. 

Live Art - Beach Clean-ups - Morning Hiking - Surf Session - Live Music

56-505 Kamehameha Hwy - Kahuku - Located by the famous Giovanni's Shrimp Truck  
 For more information visit www.theartofhilton.com
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Council Chair
Emeritus

Ernie Martin
Serving You in District 2

 A couple of years ago, I wrote a column during 
one of rail’s ongoing financial crises that it was time 
for the private sector to step up to the plate and put 
some of their “skin in the game.” Public funding 
alone will not cover the construction and operating 
costs of the system.
 The federal government’s private sector watchdog 
over the project said in its June 2018 report that while 
the Honolulu Authority for Rapid Transportation 
(HART) seems to have contained the project’s wildly 
fluctuating construction costs, it’s still forecast to be 
$134 million short. The report also sets back the start 
of service date to 2026.  
 The Legislature last year extended the City’s half-
percent surcharge on the General Excise Tax (GET) 
through 2030, but that was also taken into account 
by the consultant.
 To his credit, Mayor Kirk Caldwell fingered the 
$134 million shortfall as a concern after his review of 
the report by Jacobs Engineering, and said the public 
has been promised a 20-mile, 21-station system and 
that is what needs to be built.
 Another reason to stick with the original plan:  
if the rail project makes any significant changes to 
the plan that’s in place, it could trigger the need for 
another time-consuming Environmental Impact 
Statement. 
 My point back in 2016 was that landowners, 
developers and businesses who stand to benefit the 
most from rail need to get into the game in a serious 
way.  Under a P3 (public-private partnership) contract, 
the private sector could complete the final portion 
of the project and realize some benefits. The City, 
through HART, could even grant incentives and zon-
ing exemptions that would enable the P3 contractor 
to recoup its investment in a relatively short time.
 HART’s own consultant said a P3 for the last 4.1 
miles would be beneficial and the contract would 
include construction of the Pearl Highlands Garage 
and Transit Center as well as long-term operations 
and maintenance.
 HART noted at least four teams are preparing pro-
posals for a Design-Build-Finance-Operate-Maintain 
(DBFOM) contract, with possibly more interest once 
word gets out. In HART’s view, this is a global best 
practices approach for large public works projects.
 That’s encouraging, but the terms of the contract 
and the degree to which each partner fulfills his role 
is key. Either way, we must deliver the rail system 
that was promised to the people.

Haleiwa Beach House staff donates backpacks to the Operation: 
Backpack campaign, for information see page 20.
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Senator

Gil Riviere
Serving Oahu’s North and 

Windward Shores

Hints of action at Laniakea?

The number one quality of life issue for much 
of our North Shore ohana is the lack of progress 
regarding the daily traffic jams at Laniakea.  Barely a 
day passes when I do not talk about Laniakea traffic 
with a frustrated resident.  Readers of this column 
have probably noticed this subject is also the most 
recurring topic.

There are two issues, one is short term relief, and 
the other is long term design.  Both projects are mired 
in the slow-moving world of the Department of 
Transportation and other government bureaucracy.

In December 2013, the DOT installed the 
parking barriers as a temporary measure.  A year and 
a half later, the court noticed that no effort had been 
made by DOT to secure the necessary permits for 
permanent installation, and further, that parking 
and public beach access should not be blocked 
without justification.  DOT announced they should 
be able to secure the permits in 3-6 months.  The 
barriers were removed three years ago.

Rather than complete the Special Management 
Area Permit needed for barrier installation, DOT is 
trying a different tactic.  They are seeking approval 
of a shoreline certification survey that indicates the 
highway and the parking area are all within the 
shoreline.  With this determination, they hope to 
be exempt from the SMA process and get to quicker 
approval for barrier replacement.  We shall see.

The group that brought the legal challenge to 
hold DOT accountable to the permitting process 
have received plenty of grief.  It is important to 
note that they have been willing to support barrier 
replacement, provided that some accommodation is 
made for parking and beach access.  Unfortunately, 
the State DOT and City Parks Department have not 
shown much interest or commitment to working 
this option out.

Not long ago, DOT held a pair of meetings for 
residents on either side of Laniakea to seek their 
input on the latest realignment plan.  I attended 
both meetings to listen to their comments regarding 
how access to their homes could be impacted.  I 
have since learned that not all affected residents 
were aware or invited to the meeting.

Years ago, when the last Laniakea Realignment 
Task Force meeting was held, DOT was considering 
four realignment variations.  Based on topography 
and archaeological considerations, they have 
narrowed the preferred route to the most mauka 

option.  This plan would see the road begin to curve 
about 10 houses before the existing Laniakea bridge, 
curve behind the city beach park land, continue 
on the old cane haul road and connect back to the 
existing roadway behind Chun’s Reef at Ashley Rd.

The planners seem engaged and are waiting on 
a determination from the State Historic Preservation 
Division on whether more extensive archaeological 
work is needed.  I am pleased to know that, finally, 
work is being done on the alternatives study.  It 
could happen this year, but I am not yet holding 
my breath.

My phone number is 586-7330. My email 
address is SenRiviere@capitol.hawaii.gov.  Follow 
us on FaceBook or online at SenatorRiviere.com. 
Please visit us in Room 217 at the Capitol; or let’s 
talk closer to home, maybe the next time we pass in 
the street.  Mahalo.
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Representative

Lauren 
Matsumoto

Serving You in District 45

Aloha Friends and Neighbors!

 Last session, I introduced a resolution to desig-
nate March 2018 as Bleeding Disorders Awareness 
month and had the opportunity to have two of my 
constituents, a father and son, discuss hemophilia 
on Live at the Legislature, an Olelo produced show 
that was filmed live at the Capitol.
 Hemophilia, the most well-known bleeding disor-
der, is a rare genetic condition affecting approximately 
20,000 people in the US. People with hemophilia are 
missing or deficient in a protein that makes their 
blood clot; as a result, they can spontaneously bleed 
into muscles and joints, which can result in long-term 
joint damage and chronic pain. If untreated, some 
bleeds can result in serious injury or death. Hemophilia 
is treated by directly infusing medicine containing 
the missing protein directly into the person’s vein, 
sometimes as often as every other day, depending on 
severity. There is no cure for hemophilia, and it is a 
lifelong genetic disorder.
 Von Willebrands (vWD) is the most common 
bleeding disorder, affecting 1-3% of the population, 
yet the most undiagnosed due to the difficulty of di-
agnosis. They do also bleed into the joints, but most 
commonly bleed in the soft tissues, i.e. nosebleeds or 
heavy periods. Both conditions cause very debilitat-
ing situations to the quality of life without proper 
treatment and support.
 “Bleeding disorders are so rare, so we want to 
make sure that every person in Hawaii who is affected 
knows that they can come to us for education and 
support,” says Donald “Ziggy” Douglas, executive 
director of the Hawaii Chapter of NHF, a not for profit 
organization that provides promoting awareness as 
well as education, advocacy programming.  Also help-
ing with direct financial support to families to help 
defray the costs of medical expenses incurred in the 
care and treatment of bleeding disorders.
 “We have a family camp for people with bleeding 
disorders where they can get together, do some fun 
activities safely, and learn more about how to infuse 
and manage their disorder,” says Ziggy. “But most 
importantly, they get the emotional peer to peer sup-
port that you can only get from people who are living 
with the same condition.” The chapter also focus’ 
on the youth with a teen summit event, that helps 
the youth receive education on their condition, the 
transition of care and personal advocacy from their 
parents to themselves.  
 “We raise awareness for voices that are not heard,” 

is part of the mission statement of the Hawaii Chapter 
of the National Hemophilia Foundation. On August 
4, 2018, in Magic Island – Ala Moana Regional Park 
in Honolulu, HI, those voices will be amplified at 
the Unite for Bleeding Disorders Walk, hosted by the 
Hawaii Chapter of the National Hemophilia Founda-
tion.
 The walk, which kicks off at 9:00am, is open to 
everyone who registers at www.uniteforbleedingdis-
orders.com. The funds raised by the walk will go to 
programs and services for the 40 families affected 
by bleeding disorders such as hemophilia and von 
Willebrand disease (VWD) living the in the Hawaiian 
Islands.
 Funds raised by the Unite for Bleeding Disorders 
Walk will go directly to support these programs. Ziggy 
is hoping that more than 100 will come to the walk 
to support the organization. In addition to the walk, 
there will be music, and keiki activities. Walk up reg-
istration will be available, but to register as a walker 
or create your own walk team, you can register at 
www.UnitedforBleedingDisorders.org/event/Hawaii 
or contact the chapter directly at (808) 782-5506, 
www.HawaiiNHF.org. Local sponsorships also still 
available.
 As always, please feel free to contact me if you 
have questions or concerns about any happenings 
in our community. Call me at (808) 586-9490, email 
RepMatsumoto@Capitol.Hawaii.Gov, or visit RepMat-
sumoto.com.

Dear Readers,
 Occasionally during the week some very kind 
and generous residents drop off items at the office 
of the NSN to help others less fortunate. These 
gifts, mostly canned foods, blankets and clothes 
mean so much to those in need. Some of the gifts 
are small, a few cans of food in a plastic bag but, 
the few cans of food make a great impact to those 
who receive it. I want to report how important 
and valuable each can of food means to those that 
are struggling and need a little help from time 
to time. Those of you who take the time to care 
for the needy are really making a difference in 
somebody’s life. I want to say “Mahalo” for giving. 
Sometimes donors can find us in the office and 
we can thank you in person but sometimes the 
office door is closed and you leave the items by 
the door. When we return to the office its always 
encouraging to see that in the midst of our busy 
day, someone in our community has taken the 
time to care and taken the steps to give. Once 
again, for all the gifts great and small that find 
their way to our office door “MAHALO.”
 	 Sincerely,
 	 Linda Seyler
 	 North Shore Food Bank
 	 & North Shore News Editor
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Aloha! 
In the 46 years 

since I first came to the 
North Shore, I have seen 
gradual, and recently, 
sudden changes. Once 
we could count cars 
passing by after 10PM 
on one hand. We knew 
most everyone at the 
grocery store. And a 
home was something 
anyone who worked 
hard could buy. Those 
happy times have 
changed, but those in power have not. 

* Our 100-year-old highway is crumbling and often 
floods.
* Unpermitted vacation rentals in our neighborhoods 
displace residents.
* Home prices are out of reach. Regulations strangle 
new housing.  
* Many young adults must live with their parents or 
leave the islands.
* Crowds of visitors overwhelm residents, affecting 
our quality of life. 
* Infrastructure is inadequate for our community 
and the 2.7 million visitors.

We can do better. 
I am retired and free to serve you full time. 

My years serving my church in Kahuku, our youth 
in soccer, curious residents and visitors as local 
historian, and my family as husband and father, 
have knitted me into our community.  I’ve lived 
the challenges of small business, as a contractor and 
arborist for over 30 years.
I have actively supported and will continue to 
promote:

*Alternatives to ease our traffic woes.
*Reform of the Jones Act to cut shipping costs and 
the cost of living for residents.
*Controls on vacation rentals to ease pressure on 
rents & housing.
*Protection of our natural resources and native 
species. 
*Diversified agriculture and protection of important 
agricultural lands (IAL).

I listen. I know the issues. I will work hard to 
represent you.
I humbly ask for your vote in the primary election 
Saturday, August 11th. 
“TOGETHER WE CAN DO BETTER!”
Mahalo, 
Boyd Ready

Boyd, standing, with his wife, Antya son, Julian, and Dr. & 
Mrs. Rodman Miller.

www.BoydReady.com

Together We Can Do Better! 

BOYD
READY
STATE HOUSE (R)

Paid for by Friends of Boyd Ready
P.O. Box 442, Kahuku, HI 96731

1/4pgad_Layout 1  7/11/18  10:13 AM  Page 1

VOTE
Primary Election

Saturday, August 11
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North Shore 
Chamber of 

Commerce News 

New Member Highlight, 
Erica Lehmkuhl of Realty by the Sea

“You’re not just getting a realtor, you’re getting 
an experience,” says Erica Lehmkuhl, an agent at 
Realty by the Sea, a boutique realty company, 
specializing in personalized home buying.  Erica 
also does property management exclusively on the 
North Shore, in Wahiawa and Mililani. 

Erica says her clients are her priority when 
negotiating a home purchase for them.  “I’m 
determined to get my clients what they want and 
I negotiate hard for them.  For me, ‘no’ is never 
the final answer.  There’s always a way to make it 
happen and I’ll find a way to “yes.”  Most of Erica’s 
clients have become her friends because the home 
buying process is so involved. 

Erica is interested in growing her business 
through sustainable practices which involve caring 
for the residents and the stability of the North Shore 
Community.  Erica volunteers and generously helps 
out with community causes in a variety of ways.  
She is Secretary on the North Shore Neighborhood 
Board’s Parks Committee, which works with 
the North Shore Chamber of Commerce to help 
privately fund projects.   Two of the projects being 
developed are acquiring the funds to fix the lights at 
Waialua District Park and establish a new skatepark 
in Waialua.  She joined the North Shore Chamber of 
Commerce to help market and expand her business, 
while promoting Chamber projects to improve the 
North Shore.

Erica also works monthly with the North 
Shore Fresh Produce Distribution at the Waialua 
Community Association building.  As a board 
member and member of the Haleiwa Outrigger 
Canoe Club, she assists with the North Shore News’ 
annual “Operation Backpack” donation project of 
free school supplies to students.  On Christmas Eve, 
she participates in a Christmas present giveaway at 
Haleiwa Beach Park.  She’s a board member and field 
manager for the local AYSO (American Youth Soccer 
Organization), which involves getting playing fields 
ready for games and practices.  In addition, she and 
her family host soccer coaches at her home as part 
of international coach exchange program.

Erica first came to the North Shore in 1997 on 
military orders, was deployed to Iraq in 2005 (where 
she met her husband Jason, another paratrooper in 
her unit), then returned to the North Shore with her 
family.  She officially retired from the military in 

2017 and now participates in the Schofield Barracks 
Retiree Council.  Her husband Jason owns King’s 
Island Construction, a company which builds 
and renovates homes island-wide.  This year their 
daughter graduated from Waialua High School and 
will study computer science at Sacramento State in 
California;  and their 9 year-old son attends Haleiwa 
Elementary.  

Erica also considers the North Shore community 
her family.  “I knew when I breathed the warm salty 
air here, I knew I was home.  I learned from the 
military that your family isn’t just those from birth 
but also whom you choose to make it. “

You can contact Erica Lehmkuhl at Realty by 
the Sea, toprealtorhawaii@gmail.com, cell (808)271-
4142 or go to her website at www.ericainhawaii.
com.

 Saturday July 28. Register at www.hoolanapua.org 
KANIKAPILA                      to benefit Hoola Na Pua
                                presented by SoAloha

KANIKAPILAat Dot's Wahiawa
                  info@hoolanapua.org

Saturday July 28th, 2018
5:00pm - 9:00pm  
130 Mango Street Wahiawa HI   96786
Parking is free on site 

$500.00 for the VIP table for 10 
guests includes Ono Hawaiian Luau 
Plate & VIP Seating & Gifts for 10 
guests

$25.00 per person includes 
Ono Hawaiian Luau Plate

Fun night �lled with Hawaiian Style 
Entertainment, Door Prizes, and more! 
                                 

mailto:toprealtorhawaii@gmail.com
http://www.ericainhawaii.com
http://www.ericainhawaii.com
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Aloha Friends & Neighbors,
 
I truly appreciate your overwhelming support! I cannot make it without YOUR vote!
 
As a small businesswoman for 30 years, I see local residents work their tails off to sustain themselves and their families.  
Many work 2-3 jobs to keep up with the costs of living here.  
 
Our kupuna worry about being priced out of house and home; their fixed social security cannot keep up with the 
increasing property taxes. They want the family home to stay in the family. 
 
We must protect and stabilize the home front and help our residents FIRST.  
 
One of the first issues I will address with the other eight council members is housing:
 
1. Place a cap on property taxes for owner occupants of 15 years or more.
2. Provide incentives for those who rent long-term to local residents.
3. Focus on affordable rentals first, not luxury condos!
 
You know District 2 have traffic, housing, congestion, carrying capacity, recreation & parks, crime, homelessness, jobs 
creation & economic opportunities, environment, farmlands, sustainability & resilience issues.
 
Let’s find solutions together! I will hold regular community meetings in YOUR neighborhood! I will always remember 
YOU are the biggest stakeholders; YOUR happiness and well being come first!
 
I don’t accept donations from lobbyists or corporations. Other candidates have collected nearly $200,000 each but my 
candidacy is on a shoestring budget. 
 
I don’t want to ask you for money, I’m humbly asking for YOUR vote!
 
Residents FIRST, 
Choon   293 8888 text

Mililani Mauka, Wahiawa, Whitmore Village, Mokule’ia, Waialua, Hale’iwa, Waimea, Pupukea, Sunset Beach, Kahuku, La’ie, Hau’ula,Punalu’u, 
Kahana Bay, Ka’a’awa, Kualoa, Waiahole, Kahalu’u, ‘Ahuimanu, He’eia.

 
Paid for by Friends For Choon James P.O Box 404, Kahuku, Hawaii, 96731
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2018 North Shore Hanapa‘a 
Jackpot Fishing Tournament Results

June 22 & 23, 2018 

Hale'iwa Small Boat Harbor

1st Place:	 Team 41 
 		  KALIBER J		
 		  CAPT DUSTIN YOUNG 	
 		  895.5 lbs 
2nd Place:	 Team 04 
 		  BONNIE KAY		
 		  CAPT RYAN WILSON	
 		  881.5 lbs
3rd Place:	 Team 17 
 		  KUULOA KAI		
 		  CAPT SCOT SPENCER 	
 		  799.0 lbs 

Largest Fish DAY ONE:
Marlin:		  409.5 lbs.		  Team 06 - DARLENE - Capt Glen Fijishige
Ahi:			   196 lbs.		  Team 35 - DEEP SEA - Capt Matt Gorman
Mahi:			  26.5 lbs.		  Team 01 - KIRRA G - Capt Paul Gonsalves
Ono:			   49 lbs.		  Team 03 - KIARA KAI - Capt Steven Yuh
DAY ONE TOTAL WEIGHT: 5216 LBS

Largest Fish DAY TWO:
Marlin:		  373.5 lbs.		  Team 26 - RIGHT SIDE - Capt Jay Amina
Ahi:			   213.5 lbs.		  Team 16 - MERCY - Capt Mark Eligado
Mahi:			  29.5 lbs.		  Team 01 - KIRRA G - Capt Paul Gonsalves
Ono:			   31.5 lbs.		  Team 06 - DARLENE - Capt Glen Fujishige
DAY TWO TOTAL WEIGHT : 8394 LBS

Largest Fish of Tournament:
Marlin:		  409.5 lbs.		  Team 06 - DARLENE - Capt Glen Fujishige
Ahi:			   213.5 lbs.		  Team 16 - MERCY - Capt Mark Eligado
Mahi:			  29.5 lbs.		  Team 01 - KIRRA G - Capt Paul Gonsalves
Ono:			   49 lbs.		  Team 03 - KIARA KAI - Capt Steven Yuh

TOTAL TOURNAMENT WEIGHT : 13610 LBS
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2018 NORTH SHORE HANAPA‘A SPONSORS

HUGE HUGE M A H A L O for all the ALOHA that these sponsors provide so our tournament
can happen..

 	 Pasha Hawaii	  				    North Shore Sporting Goods
 	 Keiki Trucking 					    Clark Little Photography
 	 Spectrum Engineering	  			   Down Country Party Rentals
 	 Advanced Towing 				    Aloha Island Homes
 	 Marisco Limited 				    Surf n Sea
 	 Aftco	  					     Haleiwa Joe's
 	 Ka‘ala Livestock 				    Why Knott Florist
 	 Spaghettini 					     Restaurant 604
 	 Eyeland Style Optical	  			   Adonai Salon
 	 Coffee Gallery	  				    Island X Hawaii
 	 North Shore Pho Life 				    Waialua General Store
 	 Beach Treasures Hawaii			   Aoki's Shave Ice
 	 Ray's Hilina'i Music				    Haleiwa Bottle Shop
 	 Cholo’s Homestyle Mexican Restaurant	 KuaAina

SO MUCH ALOHA & APPRECIATION FOR THE SUPPORT AND GENEROSITY OF OUR
AWESOME SPONSORS!!!!

To our participants, families, community & crew MAHALO MAHALO MAHALO for all you do to
support this annual fishing tradition. You’re all truly the pulse of our tournament. We look

forward to next year, until then A HUI HOU!

MAHALO NUI,
The North Shore Hanapa‘a Club

Eddie Balidoy, Corrine Hill & Carol Jo Gonsalves
Racquel Hill-Achiu, Rance Balidoy

Alika Scholtz, Lauren Shiraishi & Ronald Hill

Tournament Marlin
Team 06 - DARLENE - Capt Glen Fujishige 409.5#

Tournament Ahi 
Team 16 - MERCY - Capt Mark Eligado 213.5#

Tournament Mahi 
Team 01 - KIRRA G - Capt Paul Gonsalves 29.5#

Tournament Ono 
Team 03 - KIARA KAI - Capt Steven Yuh 49.0 #
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2nd Place	 Team 04 - BONNIE KAY	 Capt Ryan Wilson & Crew

3rd Place	 Team 17 - KUULOA KAI	 Capt Scot Spencer & Crew
Photos Courtesy of NS Hanapa'a
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North Shore Surrng Wireless
Betty Depolito - banzaibetty.com

GREEN TEA HAWAII, HOME GROWN 
AND GROWING

 Green Tea has many health benefits and “Green 
Tea Hawaii” has focused on tapping into its natural 
energy and health benefits for over seven years. 
Waialua resident Chris Boling bought the company 
about 4 years ago after he tried it out and it help him 
lose weight and lower his cholesterol. He revamped 
the product a bit taking out all the artificial color and 
sugar additives and  introduced more antioxidants 
and noni concentrations and also started a kids line. 
A great product it is! “Look Better, Feel better and 
Be Better” is the mantra. Love this product and now 
there are coconut lime and ruby red grapefruit flavors! 
There is also a new location as of August 1st in the 
Ohana Hale Marketplace located at the old Sports 
Authority on Ward Avenue. Another great local surf 
oriented business home grown on the North Shore! 
Find him at many kiosks and online! 

MANU O KE KAI CANOE CLUB 
LAUNCHING IT’S KOA CANOE

 Koa canoes are rare!  After their koa canoe sat 
around for about ten years, Manu O Ke Kai is work-
ing on launching their beautiful koa canoe so it can 
race again!  Their koa canoe originally came from the 
west side of the Big Island, Hawaii. It is a big job to 
even make a koa canoe. To get a piece of koa that is 
the length of a canoe is hard enough and it’s a bigger 
job to get the specs correct in order to race it. Koa 
canoes must have perfect, intricate, measurements 
designated by race organization experts, down to an 
eighth of an inch, even a sixteenth of an inch. The 
club is working at it again and hopes to be able to 
race it in states this season. The canoe now sits at Ben 
Wilkinson’s shop. Wilkinson is a big wave surfer and 
big wood salvage master craftsman and has paddled 
canoe. He offered his assistance to make the canoe 
great again and the club has come together to make 
it happen.  It’s a lot of work and the big launch is 
coming, July 28th and we wish them all the best on 
race day. If you would like to help, reach out to the 
club, they are located by Anahulu stream next to Surf 
n Sea surf shop.

HONOLULU SURF FILM FESTIVAL 
 There is nothing better than to watch a great surf 
film at a small venue where people are cheering and 
clapping! The Doris Duke Theater is just that venue. 
It is located at the Honolulu Museum of Art and the 
surf film festival continues until August 3rd. The 

event kicked off with ”Momentum Generation”, a 
movie about some of our local surfers growing up 
at a rented house at Pipeline. Ross Williams, Benji 
Weatherley, Todd Chesser, Taylor Knox, Kelly Slater 
and Kalani Robb are the characters. The movie is 
about how the surfers reshaped surfing culture in the 
90’s and beyond. It was partially funded by Robert 
Redford and it is a fantastic look into the fellowship 
then and now. There are many more movies and a 
bunch representing Wahine surfers as well Check out 
the line up at honolulumuseum.org/events.

Myron Vangieson, Ben Wilkinson, Mario Darza and Eric Soo 
(back to front) putting heart and soul into making Manu O Ke 
Kai’s Koa Canoe race ready!   Photo: from web

Hanapa’a with… 
 

 

Poke Bowls, Sushi Bowls, Salads & More 

 

66-935 Kaukonahua Road Suite 105, Waialua, Hawaii 96791 
Next door to Paalaa Kai Bakery inside the Scoop of Paradise Ice Cream Factory 

 

www.pokeforthepeople.com 
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Native Hawaiian Plant 
Coastal Restoration 
Project at Shark's Cove
 On June 30, more than 60 Hawaiian Electric em-
ployees and their families volunteered to malama the 
environment by partnering with Malama Pupukea-
Waimea (MPW) on their Native Hawaiian Plant 
Coastal Restoration Project at Shark’s Cove, North 
Shore O‘ahu. In less than two hours, the volunteers 
placed 500 native plants into the ground and removed 
more than 300 pounds of invasive weeds and shrubs.  
The group’s quick work allowed them to also do an 
impromptu beach cleanup which resulted in removing 
about 50 pounds of trash and marine debris from the 
shoreline. The community workday is one of several 
programs offered by MPW to engage community and 
government partners in their efforts to replenish and 
sustain the natural and cultural resources of the Pu-
pukea and Waimea ahupua'a for present and future 
generations.

Left to right: Ka‘iulani de Silva, Kanani Imai and Christy Tomas 
of Hawaiian Electric’s Education & Consumer Affairs (E&CA) 
Department; Jenny Yagodich, MPW director of educational 
programs; Lauren Shigemasa of Hawaiian Electric’s E&CA 
Department; and Maxx Phillips, MPW managing director. 
Photo credit: Hawaiian Electric.

COMMUNITY SHRED 
DAY!!! 

(LIMIT OF 2 BOXES OR BAGS PER CAR) 
 

WHILE YOU’RE HERE…HELP US TO SHRED HUNGER 
 

SATURDAY JULY 28, 2018 
9:00 AM – 2:00 PM 

 

 
HALEIWA JODO MISSION PARKING LOT 

66-279A HALEIWA ROAD 
HALEIWA HAWAII 96712 

 
CO-SPONSORS 

   

     
  MCDONALDS OF HALEIWA & LAIE 

      
 Haleiwa Jodo Waialua Hongwanji Haleiwa Shingon 
 Mission Mission Mission 
 

           

  

ALL FOOD & MONETARY DONATIONS WILL GO 
TO BENEFIT THE NORTH SHORE FOOD BANK AND 

HAWAII FOODBANK 

“Children’s Church”
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A Message from St. Michael School Principal Kainoa 
Fukumoto
 My life has been a series of incredible events 
that seem to lead me from one place to another, but 
never in my life would I have thought to be the head 
of a school. By trade, I am a music teacher, business 
owner, and ministry leader. Years of experience in 
these fields would converge when I was tasked to 
become the next Principal of Saint Michael School, 
a position I very much hesitantly accepted. But after 
a year of taking on the reigns as the school’s lead 
administrator, I can see how these life experiences 
prepared me to transform a school on the brink of 
closure into one with a very bright, sustainable future.
 As a private parochial school, St. Michael School 
is deeply rooted in its Christian heritage and faith. 
Our community is blessed with great public schools, 
so more than anything else, our faith-based educa-
tion is truly what separates us from other surround-
ing schools. Our faith is not just taught in a religion 
class, but it is a lived-experience built upon a solid 
value system. There were very little incidents of bul-
lying on campus. New students often feel welcome 
as soon as they step into the classroom. The school 
engaged in numerous service projects benefiting the 

Principal Kainoa Fukumoto with Students of the Quarter at St. Michael School.

greater community. The spirit of aloha is very much 
alive and thriving on campus, exemplifying a part 
of our philosophy to not just educate the mind, but 
the heart as well.
 I take pride in the fact that our academic stan-
dards remain high and challenging, but I am most 
proud that, although we are a very small school, our 
students have the potential to make a huge, positive 
impact in our community and in this world, and 
we will continue to help set their hearts in the right 
direction.
 St. Michael School is a Catholic school in Waialua 
with students in Preschool through Grade 8. For more 
information about St. Michael School, visit their website 
at www.stmichaelschoolhi.com.

42nd Luau at Liliuokalani 
Protestant Church

Saturday, August 4, 2018
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WAIALUA FEDERAL CREDIT UNION

CALL US (808) 637-5980 OR
VISIT US WWW.WAIALUAFCU.COM

Your savings federally insured to at least $250,000 and backed 
by the full faith and credit of the United States Government

National Credit Union Administration, a US Government Agency

NCUA

EQUAL HOUSING
L END E R*Annual Percentage Rate based on an index of 3.50% plus the monthly average of the 26 week 

Treasury Bill (Auction High) and may be adjusted annually each March.  Please call for more details.

HOME 
EQUITY
LOAN

3.75% APR*

Bulletin Board

“the Bulletin Board that is in EVERYONE’s home”

Ka Hana Pono Daycare & Preschool
at the WCA is accepting applications for
August 2018. Hours are 7am - 430pm.

Apply for free online www.KaHanaPonoHaleiwa.com

LILIKOI
 Natural HEALTH
 Medical cannabis certification
 Health and Wellness evaluations

B o o k  yo u r  a p p o i n t m e n t  o n l i n e

6 6 - 2 1 6  Fa r r i n g t o n  H i g h way,  S u i t e  2 0 2
Wa i a l u a  H i  9 6 7 9 1  T :  8 0 8 . 3 2 1 . 2 3 5 2

o u r  pa s s i o n  i s  yo u r  w h o l e  b e i n g
w w w. l i l i ko i h e a lt h . c o m
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Bulletin Board

“the Bulletin Board that is in EVERYONE’s home”

N-C PLUMBING 
& SUPPLY
Cont. Lic. No. C-8913

• RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL SALES & SERVICE
• CONTRACTING & DESIGN • HOME PLUMBING SERVICE

• PLUMBING FIXTURES, HEATERS • FREE ESTIMATES

Nestor P. Calilao (Owner) Bus:	 637-8662
P.O. Box 769 Res: 	 638-5157	
Waialua, HI 96791 Cellular: 	 372-8718

Munden Design & Build
Lic.#BC19632

Design • Plans • Permits • Construction
Additions & New Residences

808 391-8616

Providing quality work since 1978

Greekz 
Plumbing

License# C-32939
Phone 372-1820

Featuring the largest selection 
of certified organic produce 

on the North Shore. 
No panic...ours is organic. 

Open 7 days.
Mon.-Sat. 9am-7pm. 

Sun. 9am-5pm

66-445 Kam. Hwy
Haleiwa, Hawaii 96712
Next to the Post Office

808-637-6729 • 808-637-1922 fax

BOW WOW BUNGALOWS
Licensed Boarding Kennel

North Shore, Oahu
Reasonable Rates

Ph. 637-2562
These Dogs Have Fun!

Maluhia Place
a pilates space

Linda Yadao 
BASI CERTIFIED

PRIVATE PILATES EQUIPMENT CLASSES

808.637.1230 
lindayadao@gmail.com

Full Service Sitework
Contractor

Septic Systems & Tanks
Since 1978

Michael Cowper 638-7200
cowperhawaii.com
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2018 Operation: BackpacK!

HERE’S HOW 

CAN HELP!

A monetary donation will sponsor a NEW backpack 
LOADED with school supplies!

This year the Operation: Backpack team will be working
with area schools to distrubute backpacks to students in need.

Send donations to: North Shore News or Once A Month Church
PO Box 117 Haleiwa, HI 96712 or drop off at the North 
Shore News oShore News office, Monday - Friday 10am - 4pm.  You can also
drop off donations at the Haleiwa Beach House and The North
Shore Chamber of Commerce. For more information or credit 
card donations call Linda at (808) 637-3138.

Needed Supplies: composition books, Elmer’s glue, #2 pencils, 
crayons, erasers, sharpies, colored pencils, Crayola markers, 
pens, scissors, rulers, school cases, watercolors, 3 ring binders, 
folders, scotch tapes, index cards, glue sticks, plus age/gradefolders, scotch tapes, index cards, glue sticks, plus age/grade
specific items. 

Sponsored by North Shore News and Once A Month Church - Mahalo!

YOU
A monetary donation will sponsor a NEW backpack
LOADED with school supplies!

This year the Operation: Backpack team will be working
with area schools to distrubute backpacks to students in need.

Send donations to: North Shore News or Once A Month Church
PO Box 117 Haleiwa, HI 96712 or drop off at the North
Shore News office, Monday - Friday 10am - 4pm. You can also
drop off donations at Haleiwa Beach House (12p-8p) and North
Shore Chamber of Commerce (10a-5p). For more information 
or credit card donations call Linda at (808) 637-3138.

Needed Supplies: composition books, Elmer’s glue, #2 pencils,
crayons, erasers, sharpies, colored pencils, Crayola markers,
pens, scissors, rulers, school cases, watercolors, 3 ring binders,
folders, scotch tapes, index cards, glue sticks, plus age/grade
specific items

LAST 
CALL!
Here's 
How 
You Can 
Help!
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North Shore Food Bank
Food Bag Distribution

1st & 3rd Wednesdays 10am - 12pm
Waialua Community Association

Donations of non-perishable canned foods can 
be dropped off at the North Shore News office.

For more information: 637-3138
northshorefoodbank@gmail.com

North Shore
News

2018
Schedule

Direct-Mailed to Every Home
MOKULEIA · WAIALUA · HALE'IWA · 

KAHUKU · LAIE
Every Other Wednesday

12,000 copies

"The North Shore's most popular publication" 
since 1970

(808) 637-3138 · 
NSNHaleiwa@gmail.com · NSN4Linda@gmail.com

www.northshorenews.com

PUBLICATION DATE	 EDITION	 DEADLINE DATE

August 1	 #15	 July 20

August 15      Health & Wellness	 August 3

September 12	 #18	 August 31

September 26	 #19	 September 14

October 10	 #20	 September 28

October 24	 #21	 October 12

November 7	 #22	 October 26

November 21	 #23	 November 9

December 5	 #24	 November 23

December 19	 #25	 December 7

Off da Island in Cuba
 Betty Lee "Granny" from Mokuleia taking a "cruise" 
to Cuba.
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SHORE ELECTRICAL SERVICE
New Const–Remodels

638-0049 / Lic#C20777

Computer Problems?
I can fix any MAC or PC.

Chris 371-3089

Andres Plumbing
All your plumbing needs

808-256-7337  Lic#C24500

Carpentry & Painting Services
Repairs/Remodeling, 

Termite Rot, Doors, Cabinets, 
Countertops, etc.

Reasonable Rates 271-6584

Green Gypsy Thrift Shop
Waialua—(808) 366-4000
Next to Paalaa Kai Bakery

Dog/Cat Nail Trimming
At your home—only $20.00

Call 808-388-5336

Hawaii Sustainable 
Landscaping llc

Professional Sprinkler Installation
(808) 348-7425

The North Shore News is published 
every other Wednesday and mailed 
free of charge to all North Shore homes 
and businesses. Extra copies may be 
obtained at our office.

PRESS RELEASE POLICY: Submit press 
releases in person, mail or email to 
Editor, North Shore News, 66-437 Kam. 
Hwy., Suite 210, Haleiwa, HI 96712. 
Please type your releases and keep them 
shorter than 200 words unless they are 
of an unusual news interest. Releases 
should be viable news stories and are 
published on a space available basis 
only, with priority given to those received 
in our office first. You may attach photos. 
We are not responsible for the return of 
any photos. All materials are submitted 
at owner’s risk. We reserve the right 
to edit and/or refuse all submissions 
including advertising.

EDITORIAL POLICY: We welcome 
articles and letters from our readers. 
Letters to the Editor are published on a 
space available basis only and preference 
is given to shortness of length, and 
quality of content. We prefer to run not 
more than one letter, per person, per 6 
month period. Letters subject to edit.

Views expressed by our contributing 
writers and advertisers do not necessar-
ily reflect the view of the management 
and staff of the North Shore News. All 
rights reserved. Reproduction in whole 
or part without permission is prohibited. 
© 2018.

HOW TO CONTACT THE NORTH SHORE NEWS
Letters to the Editor, and other items submitted for publication consideration 

may be sent to us via:

BOBBY’S BODIES
Tuesday evenings at 5:00 p.m.

• Body Toning
• Cardio Pump/Fat Burner

For more info: call Bobby, owner of 
BOBBY’S BODIES at 637-4150

Editor & Classifieds
Linda Seyler

 
Typography

Downtown General Store
 

Web Social & Digital Ads
straffordmedia.com

 
Contributing Writers

Tom Jacobs
Betty Depolito
Naty Hopewell

City Councilman Ernie Martin
State Representative Lauren Matsumoto

Senator Gil Riviere
Malia K. Evans

 
Photography

Banzai Productions

Paumalu Electric Inc. 
C 18074 

Residential & Commercial
New Installation & Repairs
Rennovations. Remodels

Electric Meter Replacements

Dave Hancock 638-9054

Services

Please recycle this newspaper.

Your Clean Home
 Vacation/Residential 

Home Cleaning & Laundry
Affordable • Reliable 

• Green Cleaning
For Free Estimate 

Call 728-5035

Classifieds

MAIL: 66-437 Kamehameha Hwy., Suite 210, Hale‘iwa, HI 96712
E-MAIL: NSNHaleiwa@gmail.com

PHONE: (808) 637-3138
Office Hours: Monday – Friday 10 a.m.-3:30 p.m.

www.northshorenews.com

Like us on Facebook:
Facebook.com/
NSNewsHaleiwa

HARVEY’S TOWING LLC
24 hr Towing Service

Lockouts, Jumpstarts & 
Recovery. Specializing in 
opening locked car doors.

Call anytime 478-0333

Hawaii Tree Co.
Trimming & Removal
Professional-Reliable

Free Estimates
462-2749

Radiant Skin Care & Waxing
Aynjul Benigno

Licensed Esthetician
Call or Text 808-222-8124

radiantskincareandwaxing.com
66-935 Kaukonahua Rd., 

Waialua

Aloha Computer
PC/MAC Repair/Virus Removal

Fax/Copy/Internet Access
Located next to Paalaa Kai Bakery

Open M-S, 10-4.
372-2667 or 237-4558

North Shore Car Rentals                    
Low cost rental cars.

Rates are low by providing 
slightly older cars with a 

"local" vibe to them, don't 
be fooled. All vehicles are 

well maintained and safety 
inspected. please visit 

northshorecarrentals.com or 
call (808) 260-4960.

North Shore 
Pet Nanny

Experienced pet sitting,
Walking, training etc…

Call Kathryn
808-489-3645

Avery 5371

Call 808 781-2218

paintpaina.com 
Hawaiian Style Paint Parties!    

WAIALUA 
CAR WASH

66-540 Kam Hwy, Haleiwa
Tues-Fri 10-4, Sat 9-3

For info 714-726-8287

LEARN TO SWIM
AT THE

HAWAII SWIM 
SCHOOL

ON THE NORTH SHORE
Developing swimmers since 1982

Haleiwa Rd. at Smiley Place
637-4863

DO YOU WANT TO 
PRESERVE YOUR HOME?
WE'RE HERE TO HELP! 

Exterior and Interior Painting 
Free consultation, Rain or Surf 

WE SHOW UP! 
Home Remodel Hawaii

TYLER MEZIN • (808) 203-4767
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OFF da ISLAND
Are you leaving Oahu on vaca-
tion or business? Do you live on a 
neighbor island, the mainland or 
foreign country and subscribe to 
the North Shore News? Send us a 
photo of someone in front of a sign 
or landmark holding a copy of the 
NSN. Email your photo along with 
the person or persons’ name, com-
munity of residence, telephone 
number and photo location to: 
NSNHaleiwa@gmail.com. 

Help Wanted

Classified Ads
For Rent

Next Issue - Aug 1, 2018
Deadline Date - July 20, 2018

FREE ADS
Garage & Yard Sales,

Reunions, Lost & Found.
Email ad to:

NShoreNews@aol.com

Retail Sales
Surf & Sea

Hawaii’s Ocean Sports Headquarters 
is always looking for hard working, 
energetic people to become a part 

of our sales team. Good pay, bonus, 
benefits. Japanese speaking a plus. 
Ocean sports experience and 
dive instructor wanted. Please 

contact surfnsea@surfnsea.
com for details.

Apply in person daily 9am-7pm
62-595 Kam. Hwy., Haleiwa

Miscellaneous

Parkinson’s Group Meeting
Group meets at the Waialua

United Church of Christ on the 
1st Saturday of every month.
Friends & Family Welcome

Next meeting August 4 @10am 
Abel 253-9541

NOAA Stranded, 
Entangled

Injured Sea Turtles
(808) 725-5730

NORTH SHORE SURF SHOP
ALOHA AMBASSADORS 

NEEDED!
NOW HIRING! Sales Staff and 

Manager Positions-Hard Working 
and Friendly-Japanese, Korean, 

Chinese Speakers are a PLUS-
COME JOIN OUR OHANA!

CALL 637-5002 NOW! 
Apply in Store

66-150 Kam Hwy, Haleiwa.

Classified Ad Rates
3 lines (min.) $18.89
4 lines $25.13
5 lines $32.45
1" Box Ad $41.88

(27 characters in each line)
Include your contact information.

*Ads can be dropped off in mail slot, 
mailed, or emailed. Pay by check 
payable to: North Shore News or 
credit card by phone order.

We reserve the right to refuse any 
advertisement with a full refund.

North Shore News • 66-437 Kam. Hwy., 
Suite 210, Haleiwa, HI 96712 

• (808) 637-3138 • NShoreNews@aol.com

North Shore Food Bank

1st & 3rd Wednesdays
Waialua Community 

Association
10 a.m. – 12 noon

MAULOA 
FOOD PANTRY 

at Sunset Beach Christian 
Church 

Tuesdays, 9am - 12 noon

TABLES & CHAIRS
 Call North Shore News

637-3138
All proceeds go to the North 

Shore Food Bank

REPORT ABANDONED 
VEHICLES

Department of Customer Service
768-2530

email: complaints@honolulu.gov

Waialua Farmers 
Co-Op Market
Waialua Sugar Mill

Saturdays, 8:30am-1:00pm

Household Help
Beachfront Estate

8 hrs per week
808-637-0808

OPEN MEETING OF N.A.
CLEAN IN DA COUNTRY
THURSDAYS 6:30-7:30PM
Mondays 6:30pm-7:30pm

Saturdays 9:30am-10:30am
Sunset Beach Recreation Center

59-540 Kam HwyImmediate opening for part 
time salesclerk for women’s 
clothing store In Haleiwa.  
Apply at Dawn’s Treasures
66-226 Kam Hwy, Haleiwa  

10am – 5:30pm
phone 636-2424.

SCREEN ON THE GREEN
at Waimea Valley

Every Thursday through
July 19, Free family friendly

outdoor movie screening

Koolauloa Health Center
1st & 3rd Wednesdays

WCA, 9am -12pm
Assistance with insurance and other 

public benefits, health education 
and medical care. For more info 

call 792-3843

OBON DANCES

Waialua Hongwanji Mission
August 4- 7p

67-313 Kealohalanui St

2018 OPERATION: BACKPACK
Please help our students in need
with a new back to school back 

pack loaded with school 
supplies.

See page 6 for information

LOKO EA FISHPOND
Community Workday

Saturday, July 21
www.lokoea.org

CLEAN BODY, FRESH START
Project HieHie is bringing hot 
showers for those who need a 

clean start. Stop by the Waialua 
Community Asso. on Wednesday, 
July 18 at  9am. Toiletries, clothes 

and towels provided.

LAIE TRUCKING
Looking for 
CDL Driver

Call 293-8710

Glenn K. 
Kaulukukui Jr 

a long time North Shore 
resident passed away at 
home in Kapaa, Kauai 

on July 3, 2018. 
His wife Kathy

and his children have a 
Go Fund Me 

page to help with costs.
Mahalo and Aloha

Surf n Sea
NS Swim Series

Lani's to Pua'ena Point
Saturday, July 21, 2018
northshoreswimseries.com

GERMAN CAR SERVICE
Professional-Qualified 

Technician
Call Gary
637-6800
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To get things done 
in our district, we need

a strong voice on
the City Council.

In the Feb 4, 2018 
Honolulu Star Advertiser,

Columnist Lee Cataluna wrote:

Bobby has a reputation of 
honesty and integrity in politics.
He has the ability, the experience 

and the compassion to get 
things done.

Vote for the voice of experience.

Vote Bobby Bunda for 
the Honolulu City Council.

To get things done 
in our district, we need

a strong voice on
the City Council.

Honolulu City Council, District 2

Mililani Mauka, Wahiawa, Whitmore Village, Schofi eld, Kunia, Mokulē‘ia, Waialua, Haleiwa, Pūpūkea,  
Sunset Beach, Kahuku, Laie, Hau‘ula, Punalu‘u, Kahana, Ka‘a‘awa, Kualoa, Waiāhole, Kahalu‘u

Paid for by Friends of Robert Bunda, 1745 Royal Palm Drive Wahiawa, HI  96786

www.BobbyBunda.com

       The truth is that politics is a profession… 
like any profession, you have to be qualifi ed.  

Fresh eyes and new voices are great but 
being an elected leader is a job for pros and it’s 

a job for people who know people.
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